An Invitation to Participate in an E-Forum on Creating a World Parliament for the 21st Century
Dear Friends,
For many years, we have witnessed a growing interest in the idea of setting up a World Parliament to represent the people, in order to enhance the establishment of the international rule of law. Over the past ten years, the UN has held conference after global conference, resulting in many broken promises but not much in terms of funding and implementation. At the same time, our global challenges and problems have gotten increasingly worse. Meanwhile civil society has brought forth a vast array of interesting proposals that could really make a difference in the world, if only they were implemented.
An idea whose time has come
A growing number of us are convinced that the time to act is now. If national governments are not able or willing to act responsibly, then it is time for us - we, the people - to do it ourselves. This past December, the Alliance for a Responsible, Plural, and United World held World Citizens Assembly in Lille, France resulting in a project to prepare for a Constituting Assembly for the World Parliament.
The Lille Assembly followed a series of Local and Continental Meetings and included the preparation of 55 Proposal Papers covering almost every issue area. The Alliance includes thousands of dedicated people and organizations; and the World Citizens Assembly brought together citizen leaders from every corner of the earth and walk of life.
First step: an E-Forum
As a first step in developing an organizational process for the World Parliament, the Charles Léopold Mayer Foundation is sponsoring an E-Forum, in association with the Alliance, to discuss the basic issues of establishing it. However, so as not to start a new process from scratch (as many people and organizations have discussed this idea for quite a while), we are inviting both the leaders and members of such organizations to join us in this discussion and planning process.
Our goal is to develop and launch a Preparatory Process leading up to a global Constituting Assembly for the World Parliament. The main lines and features of this process will be decided through the e-forum, though one possibility is that the preparatory process could include local and regional meetings and assemblies held around the world.
Timeline and topics of discussion
The e-forum will begin on October 15 and continue for six months. We will conclude with a summary of the discussions, the primary outcomes, and group recommendations on where we should go from here. The primary topics of discussion will include:
A) An introduction to the e-forum, why a World Parliament is needed, and the values and principles on which a World Parliament can be based.
B) The characteristics and place of a world parliament in relation to the evolving architecture of global governance.
C) The internal and external structure and organization of the world parliament.
D) The manner by which we could develop and implement the international rule of law through the creation of a world parliament, including specific program proposals for addressing our primary global problems.
E) Development of a preparatory process and plan of action for creating the world parliament. Conclusions and report on the outcomes of the e-forum.
Diversity of participants
We will be inviting as broad a cross section of civil society (along with people from intergovernmental organizations, government and business) to participate as possible. We are particularly interested in ensuring that there will be gender, age, regional, and political balance; and are thus especially encouraging women, youth, and people from outside of the Western Hemisphere to participate.
The forum will be held in three languages (English, Spanish and French), meaning that all of the messages will be translated into the other two languages. We are also hoping to be able to process messages from Chinese and Arabic.
We would therefore like to extend this invitation to participate in the e-forum to you or your organization as well as to other individuals or organizations that you might recommend. Please send this message to the people that you think we should invite and put it in the lists where you are subscribed, or send to us their contact information. We would like to include as many people in the e-forum as possible and thus require that all participants maintain the quality of input and dialogue. Please let us know if you would like to participate by sending a message to: wp@alliance21.org
For more information go to: http://www.alliance21.org/forums/info/world-parl. This website will contain the basic information for the forum. A more complete site can be created later, at which time a simpler web address will be given.
Thank you for your interest, support and participation for all of these many years.
Sincerely,
Rob Wheeler, Arnaud Blin, Germà Pelayo, 
Facilitators for the WP21 
World Parliament for the 21st Century
